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Mass Intentions for the coming Week.  
Sunday 16

th
  May 2021 

10am  Phil Hallissey (8th A) 
 Thomas Walsh (RD) 
 Lil Belton (RD) 
 Rosealeen Hardiman (RD) 
 

12noon DŜǊǊȅ aƻƭƭƻȅ όaƻƴǘƘΩǎ aƛƴŘύ 
 {ǊΦ wƻǎŀǊƛƛ /ǳƭƭŜƴ όaƻƴǘƘΩǎ aƛƴŘύ 

John Carew (2
nd

 A) 
 Josephine Flynn (RD) 
 

Monday  17
th

  May   2021 
10am Mass on webcam from 

Rathfarnham/Ballyroan 
 

Tuesday 18
th

  May 2021 
10am  {ǊΦ wƻǎŀǊƛƛ /ǳƭƭŜƴ όaƻƴǘƘΩǎ aƛnd) 
                Mary Rose Brennan (27

th
 A) 

 

Wednesday 19
th

  May  2021 
10am Margaret Kelly (RIP) 
 Canon Paddy Daly (RD) 
  

Thursday 20
th

  May  2021 
10am  Mary McCarthy R.I.P  
 Anne Weekes R.I.P 
 

Friday 21st  May 2021 
10am  Special Intention 
 
Saturday 22

nd
   May 2021 

5pm Christine Fitzgerald (RD) 
 Kathleen Moriarty (RD) 
 Patricia Long (A) 
 

Sunday 23
rd

  May 2021 
10am    
12noon  Teresa Mollohan (A) 
 Mary Groome (1

st
 A) 

 Evelyn & Dermot Dolan (A)  
 

( A)      Anniversary 

 (RD)   Recently Deceased  
 
 

 

De La Salle College 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

  

  
 

 

 

 

  

Envelop Donations of red ponsettia 

plants for the decoration of the Altar, 

Crib and Church over Christmas and 

Epiphany w Donations of red 

ponsettia plants for the decoration of 

the Altar, Crib and Church over 

Christmas and Epiphany would be 

very much appreciated. They can be 

left in the Church in the area beside 

the baptism font anytime after 

December 14th. 

Many thanks for your generosity. 
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Lotto 
 

Diocesan Food Appeal for 

Crosscare Food Banks 
Sincere thanks to all who supported the 

appeal last weekend for the Crosscare 

Food Bank.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARISH LOTTO 
Our Jackpot currently stands at 

ú14,400 
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Ministers of the Word 
Saturday  May 15

th
  5pm:  William McAuliffe 

Sunday  May 16
th

  10am Paul Ruane 
  12 noon Billy Campbell 

Ministers of the Eucharist 
Saturday  May 15

th
  5pm:  Hilary Twyford 

Sunday  May 16
th

  10am Moya Nulty 
  12 noon Jimmy Garland 

 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 

 
 

Financial Corner 
Weekly Collections 

 
 

1
st
 Collection ú811.75 (includes a 

donation of ú500) 

2
nd

 Collection ú687.30 (includes a 

donation of ú500) 

Family Offering ú522 

Shrines ú419.08 
 

Thank You for your continued 

generosity and support. 
 

 

Pastoral Arrangements 
May 16th ς May 23rd   

These may change at short notice. 
Sunday May 16th  
Church opens at 9am. 
Mass at 10am and 12noon(Limited to 100 
people).  Church closes at 7pm. 

Monday May 17th 
Church opens at 10am for Private Prayer. 
Mass on webcam from 
Rathfarnham/Ballyroan  at 10am.  
Church closes at 7pm. 

Tuesday May 18th      
Church opens at 9am 
Mass at 10am (Limited to 100 people). 
Church closes at 11am for Private Funeral 
at 11.30am. Church reopens at 1pm. 
Church closes at 7pm. 

Wednesday May 19th       
Church opens at 9am. 
Mass at 10am (Limited to 100 people)  
Church closes at 7pm. 

Thursday  May 20th       
Church opens at 9am. 
Mass at 10am (Limited to 100 people) 
Church closes at 7pm. 

Friday May 21st  
Church opens at 9am. 
Mass at 10am (Limited to 100 people) 
Church closes at 7pm. 

Saturday May 22nd   
Church opens at 9am for Private Prayer 
Mass at 5pm. Church closes after Mass. 

Sunday May 23rd  
Church opens at 9am. 
Mass at 10am and 12noon(Limited to 100 
people).  Church closes at 7pm. 
 

 

 
   

We pray for those who  

have died recently 
 

Alexander (Alec) Anderson 
 
 

May he rest in peace 
 

 
 

Mass for 

all those 

Parish Lotto 
WŀŎƪǇƻǘ ϵмпΣплл 

 

We are happy to announce the 
Parish Lotto will resume and the 
next draw will take place  at 
9.30am this Monday May 17th. 
Envelopes already received over 
recent months will be included 
in that draw.  
 
The Parish Lotto is a small but 
important source of revenue for 
our parish community.  
Envelopes are available at the 
ōŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ ϵн ŜŀŎƘ ƻǊ 
ǘƘǊŜŜ ŦƻǊ ϵрΦ !ƭl envelopes will 
ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ϵнр [ǳŎƪȅ 5ƛǇ 
ŘǊŀǿǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ WŀŎƪǇƻǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǿƻƴ 
Thank you for your support. 

Parish Shop 
The Parish shop will reopen this 
Monday May 17th. It will be located 
at the back of the church. Mass 
Cards and other religious objects 
and publications will be available to 
purchase. The shop will open after 
each Mass on weekdays and 
weekends. 
 

Revised Closing Time 
We are happy to announce that the 
church will remain open until 7pm on 
Sunday evenings from May to 
September. 
 

 

Mass times  
 

Tuesday to Friday 10am 

Saturday 5pm 

Sunday 10am and 12 noon 

Collections at Mass 
As our usual 1

st
 and 2

nd
 collections will not be taken 

up during Mass for the forseeable future, we invite 
you to place these donations in the secure safe as 
you enter the church for Mass or they can be placed 
in the donation boxes that will be at the exit points 
of the church as you leave. Thank You for your 
continued support and generosity. 
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SUPPORT SERVICES 
 

AWARE - SUPPORT & SELF CARE GROUPS  

If you, or those with whom you work wish to connect with people in relation to your mental wellbeing, 

please consider using the Phone In and Zoom Support & Self Care Groups, the Support Line or Support 

Mail, now and throughout the holiday season. These services provide support, coping skills and 

information ï and most importantly help people who are in distress to know and feel that they are not 

alone in their experience.  For more information about the groups 

https://www.aware.ie/support/support-groups/ and all of our services on www.aware.ie 

 

COVID -19 SUPPORT LINE FOR OLDER PEOPLE 

ALONE manage a national support line and additional supports for older people who have concerns or 

are facing difficulties relating to COVID-19. Professional staff are available to answer queries and give 

advice and reassurance where necessary. The support line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by 

calling 0818 222 024.  

 
 

 

Bethany Bereavement Group 
 

Due to the ongoing Covid 19 Virus we regret we are unable to meet 
bereaved families face to face but we are available via telephone.   
 
If anyone would like to talk, in confidence, to a member of the Bethany 
Group, please contact the Parish Office at 01 2984642 and a member of 
Bethany will get back to you. 
 

 

  

ECUMENICAL BIBLE WEEK 2021 
Ecumenical Bible Week 2021 is an exciting and successful venture which is now in its eight year and will run 
from Pentecost Sunday (23rd May) to Trinity Sunday (30th May) 2021. Ecumenical Bible Week (EBW) is led by 
the Archdiocese of Dublin and the United Dioceses of Dublin and Glendalough in collaboration with many other 
Christian traditions ranging from the Evangelical Alliance to Lutherans, Methodists, Presbyterians and support 
from the National Bible Society and Scripture Union.  The overall theme this year is "Unlocking Faith Today: 
Responding to New Realities". This year EBW will have an opening and closing prayer event organised by Holy 
Trinity Rathmines on Monday 24th and St Finian's Lutheran Church on Sunday 30th respectively.  
To Register visit  ς www.bibleweek.ie 
  
 

https://www.aware.ie/support/support-groups/
http://www.aware.ie/
http://www.bibleweek.ie/
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UPDATE ON PASTORAL ARRANGEMENTS  May 2021  
Arising from the announcement regarding the easing of restrictions on religious services the following applies effective 
Monday May 10th: 
 
Public Masses resume. In Good Shepherd Church 100 people will be permitted to attend (2 x pods of 50). Please ensure 
you wear a face covering, observe social distance and sanitise your hands on entering and leaving the church. Places in 
the church will be on a first come first served basis. As there are families who may only be able to attend a weekend 
aŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ aƻƴǘƘΩǎ aƛƴŘκ!nniversary Masses on a Sunday,  we respectfully ask that those 
who are in a position to attend a weekday Mass instead of a weekend Mass would consider doing so. 
 
Mass times will be as follows: 
Tuesday to Friday 10am 
Saturday 5pm  
Sunday 10am and 12 noon. 
These times will be reviewed each month and may change at short notice on advice from Government/HSE 
 
50 mourners may attend a funeral. On the day of a funeral the church will open for private prayer at 11am. Until further 
notice we have been advised that all funerals will be private with family and extended family only in attendance. We will do 
our best to give as much notice as possible through the parish website and announcements at Mass if there is a funeral. 
Thank you for your understanding.  
 
Weddings are limited to 50 people.  
 
The Parish Office opens on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 10am to 2pm. You can contact the parish office 
at 01 2984 642 or email info@goodshepherdchurchtown.ie. We respectfully ask people not to congregate in the area 
around the office as only 2 people are pemitted in the office area at any time. 
 
The Church will  be open daily from 9am to 7pm (10am on Mondays to facilitate the cleaning of the church). 
 On the day of a funeral the church will open at 11am. 
 
All Pastoral meetings/Pastoral gatherings in the church meeting room and Parish Centre remain postponed until further 
notice. 
 
The celebration of the Sacraments of First Holy Communion and Confirmation remain postponed until further notice.  
For queries about the Sacrament of Baptism please contact the Parish Office. 
 
Weekly donations to the 1st & 2nd collections, Family Offering, as well as Easter Dues and donations for the St. Vincent de 
Paul Society can be placed in the secure safes in the church. Alternatively you can contribute to these collections by clicking 
ǘƘŜ Ψ5ƻƴŀǘŜΩ ōǳǘǘƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƘǘǘǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦƎƻƻŘǎƘŜǇƘŜǊŘŎƘǳǊŎƘǘƻǿƴΦƛŜκ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ 
instructions. A donation box will be placed at the exit points of the church after weekend Masses to facilitate any 
contributions you may wish to make. 
Thank You for your ongoing support and generosity. 
 
The Parish Lotto Draw will resume on Monday May 17th . Envelopes received over recent months will be included in the 
next draw.  
 
Thank You for your continued understanding over the past few very difficult months.  
 
We look forward to seeing you again and warmly welcoming you back. 

 

mailto:info@goodshepherdchurchtown.ie
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Mass to celebrate the feast of St. Jean Baptiste De La Salle  

Church of the Good Shepherd. Friday 14 May 2021 at 10am 

Story of John Baptiste De La Salle 

John Baptiste De La Salle is the Founder of the Brothers of the Christian Schools. He was born in Reims, France on 
April 30th, 1651. At a very young age, he wanted to become a priest and became canon of Reims Cathedral when 
he was just sixteen. He was ordained a priest at the age of twenty seven, on April 9 th, 1678. Soon afterwards he 
found himself helping a group of teachers who were looking after poor children in the city. He gradually became 
more involved seeing to their needs, organising their daily lives, assisting in their teaching and improving their 
preparation as educators  When people could see the good work carried out by these teachers under his 
management he received requests to open schools in other towns.  
 
More young men asked to live their lives as educators like those who were living within his community. Hearing 
God's call to trust him completely, John Baptiste gave up everything: First his canonry, Then his inheritance by 
supplying food to the starving during the famine of 1683 and 1684, Finally he was as poor as the children 
attending his schools and as the teachers whom he was now only able to advise to trust entirely in God. 
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The Institute of the "Brothers of the Christian Schools" gradually evolved. This congregation was unique, for its 
members, though belonging to a religious order, were laymen, who spent all their energy and the whole of their 
lives educating children, especially those who were very poor. Of course difficulties started to appear: Some of 
the authorities had no idea what John Baptist was aiming at in his educational endeavours and certain priests 
began to interfere in his work in the schools, Teachers in rival establishments took him to court because their 
Students had moved over to John Baptist's Christian schools, where studies were free of charge. People in power 
attacked him in an underhanded way yet in the midst of all this, he resolutely kept his vision on just one goal: 
THE WILL OF GOD.  

John Baptiste De La Salle died on April 7th 1719 at the age of 68. He was historically one of the greatest practical 
pioneers of education for ordinary people, first in France and later in the rest of the world. His imaginative ideas, 
the schools he founded and the reforms he made in teaching completely changed the educational system. John 
Baptiste De La Salle was canonised on May 24TH , 1900 and On May 15th , 1950 Pope Pius XII announced that he 
was to be known in the future as "The Special Patron of all Christian Educators" and also became Patron Saint of 
Teachers. 
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Prayers of Faithful 
 
 

1. As we celebrate De La Salle Day we remember the De La Salle Community of Brothers who founded 

De La Salle College in 1952 and all the brothers, teachers and staff  who have provided support and 

education to so many students throughout the years. We pray for all past students, teachers, Brothers 

and friends of the College.  May the Lord reward them for their care and dedicated service.  Lord hear 

us. 

2. We pray in the spirit and tradition of John Baptist De La Salle. We pray that our school may be a safe, 

happy learning environment where each student is  supported and encouraged to reach their full 

potential.  May each of us in this Lasallian community live up to our school motto "Recta Sapere" and 

that we do truly learn to savour what is right and have the courage to put into practice. Lord hear us. 

3. In true inclusive lasallian spirit we  celebrate and pray for all our students of different nationalities and 

faiths. We especially want to remember our students and their families of Muslim faith who are 

celebrating Ide, a very special time for them. Lord, hear us. 

4. We pray together and by association with our brother and sister schools in Ireland and we look 

forward with hope and confidence to our shared future within the Le Chéile trust. Lord hear us 

5. We pray for families who have lost loved ones especially through the last year of this Covid pandemic. 

We also take a special moment of prayerful reflection to remember the family and friends of Mr. Tom 

Smyth a past principal and Mr. Mick Daly, a past deputy principal, gentlemen who gave many years of 

dedicated service to De La Salle Churchtown.  We also remember Rayane Hammi, a former student of 

the college,whose life was taken much too young and  who sadly passed away this year. May they all 

rest in peace.  Lord Hear us 

6. We pray for those whose lives have been affected by the Covid-19 crisis and for those who are sick 

and finding life a struggle. May they find the strength, hope and support they need . Lord, hear us. 

7. We pray especially for our Class of 2021 - our 6th Years who are celebrating their last De La Salle day 

as a class together with us today. We wish them every success as they face into their Leaving 

Certificate exams.  We hope that all the values and skills they have developed over their years in the 

college will stand them in good stead and empower them to face the challenges and seize the 

opportunities that will come their way as they journey onto to the next stage in their young lives. We 

ask for St Jean Baptiste to watch over and guide them so they will remember that they will always be 

an important part of our Lasallian community. Lord, hear us. 
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Symbols placed around the Sanctuary 

These include: 

1)A portrait of John Baptiste De La Salle 

2) A map of all the different countries in which De La Salle Schools are today. There are De La 
Salle Schools in 77 different countries at present. 

3)Lasallian Project Display which has been completed by students representing the five core 
principles of DLS; Faith in the presence of God, Inclusive Community, Respect for all People, 
Quality Education, Concern for the Poor and Social Justice. 

4)School jersey and jumper to remember our school De La Salle College Churchtown on this 
special day. 

 

 

 
 
 

ThahhThank you to all in the De La Salle College community who prepared this beautiful and uplifting Mass 

which was  celebrated on Friday May 14th in the Church of the Good Shepherd, Churchtown. 


